The Most Holy Trinity May 31, 2015

First Friday and Eucharistic Adoration

First Friday is this Friday, June 5. Mass and Anointing of the Sick will begin at 8:00 a.m., followed by Adoration in the Chapel of the Holy Spirit from 8:30 a.m. until closing with Benediction at 6:00 p.m.

Everyone is invited to spend some quiet time with Jesus for a half hour or an hour. Sign-up sheets are available at both entrances to the church. It is imperative that at least one person is present at all times during the exposition of the Holy Eucharist. For more information, call Mary Kay Bedortha at 830-598-5930.

Monthly Parish Socials

Next weekend, June 6 & 7, we will have our monthly Parish Socials, hosted by WWICS, in the Finn Family Life Center after all three Masses. You can enjoy wine and cheese on Saturday afternoon or coffee and pastries on Sunday. Please plan to attend. All - parishioners and visitors alike - are invited!

Thanks for Your Help!

Four hardy men braved the weather on May 21 and helped out on our last Parish Work Day.

Thanks go to Dick Heilman, Joe Zarsky, Jack Gless and Homer Ahr. They did a lot of tree and bush trimming, and hauled off four pick-up loads of limbs. Thank you, gentlemen, for your hard work!

Knights of Columbus

The 4th degree Knights of Columbus will meet this Monday, June 1, at 6:30 p.m. St. Paul's Knights of Columbus Council will meet on Monday, June 8, at 6:30 p.m.

Samaritans' Luncheon

Our monthly lunch group, The Samaritans, will meet on Wednesday, June 10, at 11:30 a.m. at Russo's in Marble Falls. The Samaritans are composed primarily of women and men who have lost their spouses, and they meet socially once a month to give support to each other. If you plan to attend or for more information, call Ron Balsam at 693-3084.



Statue Dedication

Mark your calendars! Timothy Schmalz's statue, "Lest We Forget," will be dedicated on Flag Day - Sunday, June 14, at St. Paul's.

Watch the bulletin for further details.

St. Paul's Choir News

The choir's singing season is at an end, as they deserve the summer off to rest and travel. I wish to thank them for their commitment to the music ministry of this parish. Their gifts of voice, prayer and time are greatly appreciated - Mario Acosta, Tom D'Arcy, Gary Steffenson, Guy & Eileen Fournier, Sally Stemac, Francie Dix, Frances Carrillo, Charlotte Barton, Mary Kay Bedortha, Diane & Gary Snyder, Gerry Kirby, Pat Stoffel, Sara Bray, John Currier, Pauline Estes, Maureen Waltenbaugh and our pianist, Amanda Schroeder. Thank you.

Mary Williams, Music Director

Thank you for your very generous donations:

Regular Collection - \$11,723.00 Nepal Earthquake Relief - \$1,445.00

Graduations

The family of St. Paul's would like to recognize and congratulate our graduates!

- Meagan Prince is graduating from Texas A&M University in San Antonio. Eric Lindholm is graduating from Smithson Valley High School. Eric is a National Merit Scholar and will be attending the University of Texas at Austin on a four-year scholarship. Meagan and Eric are the grandchildren of Marilyn Redman.
- Brittany Byrd graduated from Carrol College in Helena, Montana on May 16, with a BS in Psychology. She will be pursuing a Master's degree in Virginia. Brittany is the granddaughter of Justin & Jessie Bochat.
- ➤ Danny Rivara will be graduating from Lake Travis High School on June 4. He has signed to play basketball at Trinity University in San Antonio. Danny is the son of Juan & LuAnn Rivara.
- ➤ John Dee graduated from the University of San Diego, California on May 24. John is the grandson of Bill & Emily Gaylord.
- Dylan James Bedortha is graduating from the University of Rhode Island with a BS degree in Marine Biology. Dylan's brother, John Bedortha, is graduating from Central Catholic High School in Pittsburg, Pennsylvania. He will be attending Marquette University, majoring in Journalism. Dylan and John are the grandsons of Bill & Mary Kay Bedortha.
- ➤ Jeremy Anderson graduated from the University of North Carolina in Chapel Hill on May 10, with a BS degree in Business. Riley Anderson will graduate from High Point Central High School in High Point, North Carolina on June 13, as Valedictorian of his class. Jeremy and Riley are the grandsons of Jerry & Alice Pawelek.
- > Stephanie Gaisbauer is graduating from Fort Worth Central High School. Rebekah Gaisbauer is graduating from the University of Houston. Nicole Gaisbauer is graduating from Miami of Ohio University. Stephanie, Rebekah and Madison are the granddaughters of Syl & Dorothy Gaisbauer.
- ➤ Thomas DeGolier graduates on May 30 from Marble Falls High School. He will be attending Trinity University in San Antonio. Thomas is the son of Michael & Deborah DeGolier.
- Madison Burt is graduating from Bishop Moore High School in Orlando, Florida. Tony Torrez is graduating from St. Dominic Savio High School in Austin.
 Madison and Tony are the grandchildren of Martha & Tom Burt.
- ➤ Joseph Hugunin is graduating from Burnet High School. He will be attending Texas A&M University in College Station. Joseph is the son of Kim Hugunin and the late David Hugunin.

Prayer Blanket Blessing

If you need a blanket blessed before the next scheduled blessing at St. Paul's on June 18, you can take them to the 8:00 a.m. Mass at St. John's in Marble Falls this Thursday, June 4.

If you want to request a Prayer Blanket or if you are interested in joining this group please contact Pauline Kramer at 830-265-7239 or paulinek63@gmail.com.

WWICS Officers

At the last WWICS (Women Working in Communion and Spirit) meeting on May 21, the slate of officers for 2015-2016 was presented. President - Patricia Schoch; Vice President - Lynette Morrison; Treasurer - Glenda Varga; Secretary - Mary Kay Bedortha; Corresponding Secretary - Diane Snyder; Martha's Helpers Chairs - Pam Wenzel and Terri Wernli; Social Chair - Claudia Haydon.

Liturgical Ministers

5:30 p.m. Lector – Mike Brittain and Rene Pfiffner; E.M. – Jeanette Matzinger and Brenda & Mike Kerr Usher – Ted Shetka and Barry Zinz; Sacristan & Altar Server – Gary Olfers
8:30 a.m. Lector – Diana Virdell and Valorie Becker; E.M. – Theresa Phillips, Jackie Scott and Jerry Kramer Usher – Jesse Castañeda, Jr. and Jerry Pawelek; Sacristan – Theresa Phillips; Altar Server – Fred Phillips
10:30 a.m. Lector – Brian Limoges and Robert Goodall; E.M. – Grace Gless and Marie & Tom D'Arcy Usher – Bob Schweizer and Jack Gless; Sacristan – Ed Stemac; Altar Server – Guy Fournier

A Word from Servant of God Isaac Hecker, Founder of the Paulist Fathers

"The utterances of the prophets concerning the triumph of the Church upon earth, it may be said, have not been, by even a strict interpretation of them, reasonably fulfilled. Only three hundred millions of the twelve hundred millions of its inhabitants are Christians; and how many of these are merely nominal ones? What earnest believer in Christ will accept this willingly as the fruit of the best, uttermost, and final effort of Christianity?"

[On the Mission of New Religious Communities, 1876]

If you have asked Father Hecker to pray for you or another person who is ill, and you believe something miraculous has happened, please phone Fr. Paul Robichaud, CSP, at (202) 269-2519.

Happy Birthday & Anniversary!

Our parish would like to wish a very happy birthday to Brian Limoges, who celebrates his birthday on May 31, and to Georganna Zaba, who will celebrate her birthday on June 1.

We also wish a very happy anniversary to Steve & Lisa Crosby, who will celebrate their 31st wedding anniversary on June 6. May God bless you all!

Weekly Mass Intentions

May 30	5:30 p.m. Minh (Sean) Le +	June 5	8:00 a.m.	For the People
May 31	8:30 a.m. For the People	June 6	5:30 p.m.	Rose Jamail +
May 31	10:30 a.m. For the People	June 7	8:30 a.m.	Bessie Wilde +
June 3	5:30 p.m. For the People	June 7	10:30 a.m.	John Monahan +
June 4	8:00 a.m. For the People			

Prayer Requests

Please keep Wayne Ratisseau, Deacon John De La Garza, Mary Balsam, David Partington, Stan Jakubowsky, LaKeisha Pegg, Faye Marie Olson, Barbara Erlenmeyer, Elizabeth Bires, Harold Wilson, Peggy Welch, Pastor Ellen Ely, Ted Boyle, Vicki Harriger, Don Wright, James Keenan, Sue Olfers, Jack Sopel, Bill Bochat, Justin Hopple, Lynn Blalock, Frances Hemby, Frank Matzinger, Nancy Hill, Sharon Leamon, Dr. Terry Turner, Bruce White, the Hugunin family, Chris Purcell, Olene McCarty, Curtis & Linda Neeley, Chante Moore, Jackie Blalock, Jerry Burditt, Totty Burditt, Shelley Davis, Bill & Kathy O'Hanlon, Sonny Blair, Jessie Bochat, Josh Smith, Gordon Schlagel, Sheri Wilson, Nicki Vosmera, the Snyder family, John Gentry, Martha Greer, Genny Dalton, Danielle Hebert Mitchell, Phyllis Suter, Mike Roye, Ed & Judy Steiniger, Alessandro Crott, David Christopher, Amanda King, Gary Garlett, Anita Fey, Kitty Sebera, Kathy Morrissette, Solana Brooks, George Engler, Skye Laird, Bailey King, Skip Grit, Karen Vincent, Lt. Daniel Browne (NYFD), David Dawson, Tom & K. K. Rice, Samantha Gosselin, Sue Stubbs, Chris Bard, Spencer Davies, Charlie Campbell, Brenda Poe, Jeff Walker, Syl Brady, Florence Scott, Luke Balsam, Ginny Rhodes, Rebecca Butler, Patti Bright, Ed Maugham, Marion Kneas, John & Mildred Hayes, Tracy Wallace, Kaden Wiley, Donna Travis, Trisha Belota, Paul McLean, Bob & Cindy Bishop, Paul Hellinghausen, Sharon Mickey, Theresa Stuteville, Taylor Brown, Helene Moran, Eric Waltenbaugh, Arthur McGrath, Laura Koby, Casey Culpepper, Carol Kowing, Jack White, Sarah Jane Reardon, Chuck Burgess, Wendy Bedortha, Brenda Hebert, Robert Mancini, Tyler Buckley, John & Marilyn Sheehan, Susan Schaefer, Michael Matulik, Dorothy Havelka, Jeanette McLeod, Davis Drangmeister and Jennifer Ramirez in your prayers for healing.

Update: Deacon John came through his hip replacement surgery last Tuesday successfully and is up and walking. Please keep him in your prayers as he recovers.

Please pray for those in our Armed Services

Staff Sgt. Josh Zabierek
Army Spc. Warren Andrews
LCpl. Corey K. Bradford
Aviation Apprentice Agustín Place-Knipe
Major Andrew & Lt. Col. Maria Bochat

Master Sgt. Steven O. Wiley
SFC Erick DeAlba
Staff Sgt. Adam Long
2nd Lt. Sean Zarsky, USAF SPC
Captain Eric & Captain Heather Barton

Matthew Anderson, USN Lt. Christopher Carr SFC Mary McLean James Balestrini Branden Carlson

St. Paul the Apostle Parish

201 DALTON CIRCLE P. O. BOX 8019 HORSESHOE BAY, TEXAS 78657

MASSES

SATURDAY AT 5:30 P.M., SUNDAY AT 8:30 A.M. & 10:30 A.M. WEDNESDAY AT 5:30 P.M., THURSDAY & FRIDAY AT 8:00 A.M.

CONFESSIONS

WEDNESDAY & SATURDAY - 4:45 - 5:15 P.M.

ADORATION

FIRST FRIDAYS - 8:30 A.M. - 6:00 P.M., FOLLOWED BY BENEDICTION

PHONE: 830-598-8342 FAX: 830-598-1274 OFFICE HOURS: MTWF 8:30 A.M. - 1:00 P.M. TH 1:00 - 5:00 P.M.

CHURCH EMAIL: stpaul@nctv.com
PASTOR EMAIL: rmpatino@aol.com
DEACON JOHN DE LA GARZA: 512-771-6627 inksgranite@yahoo.com
PARISH WEBSITE: www.stpaulshorseshoebay.org
PAULIST FATHERS WEBSITE: www.paulist.org
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL HELP LINE: 512-755-3299

PASTOR - FATHER RUBÉN PATIÑO, C.S.P.

DEACON - JOHN DE LA GARZA
PARISH BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR - GAYLE ELY

PASTORAL COUNCIL

President – Frank Trogus 596-8470
Liturgical Ministries – Esther Ellis 512-694-8945
Maintenance – Homer Ahr 598-2991
Stewardship & Finn Family Life Center – Bill Bedortha 598-5930
Religious Education –
Music – Mary Williams 325-388-9120

The Samaritans...reaching out – Ron Balsam 693-3084

Social Activities – Mary Kay Otto 598-7539 & Josie Quinlan 693-2659

Finance Council Chair – Lynette Morrison 830-385-9080

Brown Bag Collection

Next weekend, June 6 & 7, we will have our monthly 'Brown Bag' collection to aid the St. Vincent de Paul Society. All proceeds from this collection will go directly to the local conference, which is a joint effort of St. Paul's in Horseshoe Bay and St. John's in Marble Falls. The St. Paul/St. John conference serves only those people living in the 78654 and 78657 zip codes.

The Society of St. Vincent De Paul wants to thank the parishioners of St. Paul's for the generous contribution of \$2,219.61 that was collected on May 2 and 3. During the month of April, our conference assisted 15 families with utility bills, food and gas as well as housing expenses. The total expenditures for the assistance provided was \$5,271.85.

If you are contributing a check, please make it out to the St. Vincent de Paul Society.